Oct 2017 Report

11/10/17

Dear brethren,

I pray all is well there.

About the congregation:

Sister Jean Bullock has been placed in a fulltime nursing facility. A hard call, but Jean just requires too much attention to keep her at home. Keep the Bullock family in your prayers.

Lora Cotten's mom, Hope Doss, continues to have some health issues.

Sister Sandra Dobbs membership in Aug and changed jobs. Hpoefully it will allow her to attend Wed night class. She has great enthusiasm, but is young in the faith. Keep her in your prayers please.

Bro Scott Dickinson, who I mentioned before, has decided to settle in Alabama.

Since the loss of the Boehm and Urbanek families, as I mentioned last letter, we're reviewing all our expenses. Things will be tight for awhile, but we are all hopeful.

About Glenda and me:

Glenda's nephew, Cody, will be with us until the end of the school year.

Our son, Jonathan, is still working and is able to go to service with us on most Sun mornings and some Wed nights. Pray or him. Your prayers for him and us will be greatly appreciated.

My health is holding up.

Glenda is not currently experiencing any adverse reactions to her medication. We received a grant from a non-profit group that will only require us to pay a \$20/mo insurance copay til the end of the year. She has had to receive 2 more units of blood since the last letter. We really appreciate all the prayers from our Christian family.

Thanks for your continued support of the work here and your prayers for my family and the members of the congregation.

Oct'17 support:

North Beach......\$ 500/mo.

Midway church....\$ 1425 / mo

May may the Lord's Word continue to spread there.

In the Lord DAVID REEVES